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San Francisco CA- Janelle Egger has settled the lawsuit against the County of Humboldt challenging 
its Urgency Ordinance, which placed restrictions on long practiced free speech and peaceful assembly 
activities in front of the County Courthouse.  
 
In explaining why she felt a lawsuit necessary Egger stated, “One day in March we were shown a 
blank piece of paper and told the County was taking a first step and eight days later a woman was 
arrested for hanging a hand painted U.S.A. flag under these new county codes.”    
 
“Faced with a lawsuit the County has now taken steps in a new direction, first amending the codes and 
second establishing an open process to make further modifications to protect rather than infringe on 
our rights.”  
 
On September 25 the Board of Supervisors approved an amendment to repeal the curfew, directed 
staff to add language affirming 1st Amendment Rights, and appointed a Board subcommittee to work 
with staff and the county’s Human Rights Commission to identify further modifications.
 
San Francisco attorneys Karl Olson and Carolyn Johnston of Ram, Olson, Cereghino & Kopczynski 
LLP (“ROCK”) were praised for their tremendous and unselfish work and dedication to the First 
Amendment.  “This positive outcome simply would not have been possible without Carolyn,” she 
concluded. 
 
Egger also had praise for the Humboldt County civil rights groups that provided direct input on this 
issue to the Board of Supervisors: the Civil Liberties Monitoring Project, Occupy Civil Liberties 
Working Group and Redwood Chapter ACLU.  In addition, the Humboldt Liberties Defense Fund 
supported in part both this lawsuit and the one brought by Richard Salzman that recently overturned 
a large portion of the Arcata panhandling ordinance as unconstitutional.  Anyone wishing to support 
these efforts please go to HCLDF.org
 
With the lawsuit settled Egger said she will be watching for changes in language that still 
unreasonably restricts basic free speech activities such as the use of signs, tables, and displays, and in 
the vague language making peaceful assembly activities illegal.  “I am confident that the process the 
board has set in motion will not just make minor changes, it will create an ordinance that honors our 
rights and that we can be proud of.”
 
 
Attachment: Stipulation for dismissal

http://hcldf.org/
http://hcldf.org/
http://hcldf.org/


Case3:12-cv-02671-CRB   Document44   Filed10/05/12   Page1 of 2



Case3:12-cv-02671-CRB   Document44   Filed10/05/12   Page2 of 2



 
 
 
 

 
     March 28, 2012- Pat Kanzler rehangs sign shortly before arrest under new Humboldt County codes


